MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE MINUTES 
WINTER 2008
OFFICERS’ REPORTS

CHAIR
Appointments

· Christine DeBella appointed as Technical Webmaster

· Mitch Toda appointed as MARAC representative to NCH

· Jim Gerencser and Stasia Karel reappointed to the Development Committee

· Leslie Simon reappointed as Chair of the Development Committee

· Laura Drake Davis reappointed (retroactively) to the Meetings Coordinating Committee

Correspondence

· Letter to Governor of West Virginia concerning firing of Fred Armstrong, the West Virginia State Archivist.

· Letters to Representatives Ruppersberger and Serrano asking them to co-sponsor the Preserve America’s Historical Record Act (PAHR).

· Email response to Al Viera from Ancestry.Com about exhibiting at MARAC meetings.

· Thank you letter to the John Blom Foundation for $500 contribution.

Old Business

· The amendments to the Constitution and By-laws were approved by the membership overwhelmingly by mail ballot.  I would like to thank the following volunteers for their help in counting the ballots: Danna Bell-Russel, John LeGloahec, Doug McElrath, and Cheryl Stadel-Bevans.  We received 189 ballots -184 in favor, 4 against, and 1 disqualified (voted for both).  One member expressed concerns about the process.  We will keep this ballot for the archives to ensure that these concerns are addressed when the Constitution and By-laws are next revised.  I would like us to ratify the count at the meeting.

· I followed up with Jerry McCoy about the Peabody Room’s collections.    We discussed how MARAC could be of assistance.  He is most interested in having our members help with processing projects.  Jerry is currently inventorying the boxes that were freeze dried.  He has been asked to determine extent of damage and to identify materials needing conservation treatment.   At the same time, he is setting aside collections for processing.   He hopes that they will be ready for our help this summer.  I will follow up with Jerry after the spring meeting in Chautauqua unless I hear from him earlier.

Respectfully submitted,

Susan McElrath
ADMINISTRATOR

Membership Statistics
There are currently 1,077 members: 996 Regular Members, 47 Retired Members, and 34 Student Members.  
The current state caucus memberships are as follows:

D.C.


185
Delaware

 40
Maryland

153
New Jersey

148
New York

252
Pennsylvania

212
Virginia

153
West Virginia
  15
Please note that some members pay to be part of more than one caucus, so total membership numbers and total state caucus numbers will not equal.  
Directory
The 1st edition of the 2008 Membership Directory will be e-mailed to the membership by January 31st.
Respectfully submitted,

Catherine Lamoureux, MARAC Administrator

VICE CHAIR (INCLUDING MEETINGS COORDINATING COMMITTEE)

Previous Meeting:

Williamsburg, VA
November 1-3, 2007

The Program Committee submitted a final report in December 2007 (attached).  Comments were favorable overall.  The main complaints had to do with A/V issues in the sessions.  MCC hopes to discuss A/V at conferences in more detail over the next year.

Upcoming Meetings:

Chautauqua Institution, NY
May 1-3, 2008
Hotel: Athenaeum Hotel

Room Rate: Single/Double - $130/night

Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs, Jonathan Schmitz and Jim Tammaro. The committee plans on having monthly meetings in February and March and two meetings in April to further plan for the conference. The vendor coordinator is still working on obtaining additional vendors and sponsorships

Program Committee: Co-Chairs, Ann Marie Przybyla and Pam Cassidy Whitenack

Program Theme: Chautauqua 2008: Education Outside the Box

Plenary: The plenary speaker will be Joseph Persico historian, biographer, and chief speechwriter for Nelson A. Rockefeller. He will focus on the role of archivists and reference librarians in the writing of his twelve books.

Program Sessions: There will be 21 sessions over the course of the 2 days:  3 blocks of 4 sessions on Friday and 2 blocks of 4 (5) sessions on Saturday.  One of the different aspects of the meeting will be the "Up For Discussion" sessions, focused on 5 different topics and moderated by an archivist with expertise or particular interest in the subject area.  The 5 subject/topics are:

· Electronic Records (moderated by Geof Huth)

· MPLP (moderated by Christine DiBella)

· Web 2.0 Tools (moderated by Arian Ravanbakhsh)

· Preservation Challenges (moderated by Jane Smith Stewart)

· Archival Advocacy (moderated by Leslie Simon)

Luncheon Address: The luncheon speaker is David Cope, an expert on World's Fairs, who will speak on the 1939 New York World's Fair, the slogan for which was "The World of Tomorrow.”

Reception: The reception will be held in the Parlor room of the hotel

Tours: There are both guided tours (6) and on your own tours on Thursday and Saturday.

Guided tours: 

Friday:  Mazza Vineyards Wine Excursion; Lilly Dale Assembly Tour; Seneca Nation Archives and Museum Tour and Excursion to Seneca-Niagara Casino; Walking tour of Chautauqua

Saturday: Chautauqua Walking Tour; Amish Country and Shopping Excursion

On Your Own:  Luci-Desi Museum; Fenton History Center; Roger Tory Peterson Institute; McClurg Museum; Barker Museum; Robert H. Jackson Center; Audubon Society; Dunkirk Lighthouse and Veterans Park Museum; Southern Tier Brewery Tour

Workshops: Three workshops are planned for Chautauqua:

Arrangement& Description (full day) Instructor: Kate Colligan; Court Records Among the Collections (full day) Instructors: James Folts and Patrick Connolly; and Web 2.0 101 (half day) Instructors: Arian Ravanbaksh and Kate Theimer

Notes: The printed program is going to press the week of January 28, and the final version will be mailed on or around February 8 (approximately 1400 programs).

 Silver Spring, MD
 November 6-8, 2008
Hotel: Crowne Plaza Washington DC/ Silver Spring MD

Room Rate: Single/Double - $149/night

Local Arrangements Committee:  Co-Chairs, Mary Mannix and Karen Fishman

Reception Location: TBD. The LAC is investigating possibilities such as the Discovery Building, NOAA, and several other local venues

Tours: TBD. Ideas include “behind the scenes” at the American Film Institute; Silver Spring Walking Tour; and a tour of the Discovery Building

Program Committee:  Co-Chairs, Danna Bell-Russel and Sharmila Bhatia. Currently 12 additional members.

Program Theme: Local History (catchy theme suggestions are welcome)

Plenary Address: Trudy Peterson has been approached to talk about the importance of local history and the issues involved in the preservation of the DC Archives and other archival collections.  She is unconfirmed.  If Trudy is unavailable, the PC will approach Mary Beth Corrigan to talk about the Riggs Bank collection.  A committee member also suggested approaching former DC Delegate Walter Fauntroy.

Luncheon Address: Jerry McCoy, President of the Silver Spring Historical Society and archivist of the Peabody Room Collection, DC Public Library. His topic will be the Silver Spring Post Office Mural and the fight to preserve it. You can read more about the mural at <http://silverspringhistory.homestead.com/mural.html>. 
Sessions: Currently 16 program ideas in development.  Topics being developed include documenting tragedy and disaster, the rebuilding of the AFI Silver Theater, Web 2.0 and the implications for archives, and archival repositories with civil rights materials. 
Notes: This will be a great meeting!

West Virginia, Charleston, WV      April 16-18 2009

Hotel: Holiday Inn Charleston House

Room Rate: Single/Double - $86/night(!!!)

Local Arrangements Committee:  Chair, Debra Basham

Reception Location: TBD. 

Tours: TBD

Program Committee:  TBD after January Steering

Program Theme: TBD

Plenary Address: TBD

Luncheon Address: TBD 
Sessions: TBD

Notes: Debra has been doing an incredible amount of work gathering information about hotels in Charleston.  We chose the Holiday Inn Charleston House because it has sufficient space, is on the water, close to a mall, and offered the least expensive room rate.  The hotel offers, among other things, complimentary shuttle service to and from the airport.  Debra is working with their sales people to get a first draft contract in place for us to respond to.  Early reports indicate that they might charge more for meeting space than we have paid in the past, but Debra and I will endeavor to talk them down if that is the case.  We hope that the novelty of a West Virginia meeting, together with the low room rate (cheaper than Scranton! And we thought it couldn’t be done!) will lure people to this meeting.

New York Metropolitan Area     Fall 2009

Idelle Nissila, Jonathan Tanner, and Brenda Parnes have agreed to begin scouting hotels in the New York Metropolitan Area for Fall 2009. 

Idelle has been in contact with the Westin Hotels about the possibility for holding Autumn 2009 in Hoboken or Jersey City.  These new hotels are slated for completion in Autumn 2008.  She is also going to contact the Hyatt on the other side of the Hudson, and the Brooklyn Marriot, but reports that the Westin representatives have been particularly good about returning calls.

TBD

Spring 2010
Suggestions have included Harrisburg and Wilmington.  But if anyone is absolutely eager to host a conference and begin looking around, let me know.  Both Pennsylvania and Delaware would be good locations for Spring 2010.

Workshops:
The workshops at Williamsburg under the new system (MCC workshop coordinators) went smoothly.  Dale Patterson and Michael Knies arranged three workshops for the Chautauqua conference.  Discussion occurred, initiated by Doris Malkmus, involving a possible workshop in teaching people about how to use archives and primary sources, but it was not possible to arrange anything in time for the Chautauqua meeting.  Possible workshops for Silver Spring include teaching people about how to use archives and one on copyright.  Suggestions are open for additional topics and instructors.   The Society of American Archivists continues to express interest in hosting workshops in conjunction with MARAC meetings. MCC is not opposed to this idea, but would like to coordinate this more closely with the Education Committee when the Education Committee begins to host non-conference workshops.  Charleston, WV, might be a good conference at which to host an SAA workshop, in that it is a location that might draw people for whom locations like DC are inconvenient.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jennie Levine Vice Chair

SECRETARY 

Minutes submitted.
 

TREASURER AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

Submitted to the Steering Committee on Friday, January 25, 2007 in Baltimore, MD.

1. First Quarter Treasurer’s Report highlights (see attached)

· The income is from membership dues, publication sales and advertising, bank and investment interest, Fall 2007 conference income, contributions, and income from the movie screening of National Treasure.

· Expenses are from The Lamoureux Company fees, bank charges, state caucus expenses, costs incurred for MARAC “swag,” publication of the MAA, Fall 2007 conference costs, the awarding of the Custer and Finch Awards, and travel and MAI scholarships, and MARAC’s donation to the Peabody Room restoration fund. 

2. The Final Financial Report for the Spring 2007 Meeting in Scranton, PA is attached.  The meeting shows an extraordinary profit.  They benefited from lower than anticipated costs and exceptional sponsorship.  I have transferred 20% of the profits from the meeting to the Money Market accounts.

3. The Financial Report for the Fall 2007 Meeting in Williamsburg is attached.  The hotel bill was paid in the first quarter and this will reduce the profit made by this meeting.  I do not anticipate any other major expenses associated with this meeting.  It appears as if the meeting will show a profit of approximately $6000.

4. MARAC’s accountant, Gordon Novinsky, will prepare the MARAC 990s.  The information is on its way to him.  He also prepares a W-9 for the administrator.

5. Our registered agent in Delaware, Joanne Mattern, will retire from the Delaware Public Archives in March.  MARAC needs to appoint a new registered agent.  The Delaware Caucus Chair, Randy Goss, has agreed to serve in this role.  A resolution will be submitted by the Treasurer for approval by the Steering Committee at the meeting to affirm that choice.  The incorporation fee will be filed and paid online, and a change fee will need to be paid to Delaware as well.

6. At the Williamsburg meeting, it was determined that MARAC’s tax status in Virginia had lapsed.  The Virginia Caucus Chair is still working on this issue and hopefully will have a resolution for the organization soon.  I have verified the status of our exemptions in other states.  MARAC is current in MD (expires 2012), New Jersey, New York, and West Virginia (no expiration date).  MARAC does not have tax exempt status in the District of Columbia or Pennsylvania.  There is no tax in Delaware.  Following the Spring elections, I recommend the new Treasurer update the certificates of those states where MARAC has exemption and work with the new Virginia Caucus Chair to renew and broaden our tax exempt certificate in Virginia.  Our “Two-Year Report for Non-Profit Foreign and Domestic Corporations” was filed in the District of Columbia.  We will not need to refile again until January 2010.

Respectfully submitted,

John LeGloahec, Treasurer

ARCHIVIST

  There is not a huge amount of fresh information to share with you.  Recently I've have accepted an invitation to participate in a panel at the upcoming meeting in New York that will focus on the history of MARAC.  I've had a preliminary email exchange with the new technical manager of the MARAC website--I'm confident that my work will continue to be closely coordinated the person holding this position. 

   You will see me at that upcoming Steering Committee meeting tomorrow and I will have wheels, so any new accessions for the MARAC Archives are welcome, however bulky. 

Respectfully submitted,

Lauren Brown, Archivist 
